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Project Abstract
This project was initiated to create new safety wayside signs for trails located throughout the park. The signs are intended to keep visitors safe by warning of the risks to health and safety that can occur from walking on a strenuous trail at a high elevation. When original signs were created in 1991, duplicate signs were printed.  Since then all duplicates have been used. The existing fiberglass signs are well worn, faded, and do not meet current NPS Graphic Identity Program. The simple text and graphics can easily be interpreted by non-English speaking visitors.
Project Report
This project involved rehabilitation of 5 wayside panels that depict critical safety information for visitors who tour cliff dwellings. Each wayside is located at the trailhead of each public cliff dwelling (Cliff Palace, Balcony House, Long House, Spruce Tree House, and Step House). Each sign warns visitors (with simple text and graphics) that entering a cliff dwelling at 7000 feet is strenuous, and can be hazardous to their health.

Northern Arizona University, under the leadership of Joëlle Clark was responsible for coordinating all work conducted under this agreement including the design and fabrication of the 5 signs.

The signs were re-designed and updated by graphic artists at Northern Arizona University with the assistance of a student worker in the Environmental Studies program. Drafts of the artwork for the signs were shared with the National Park Service, who had final approval.
Printing of the signs was completed by Mark Franklin of Interpretive Design LLC in Durango, CO. Interpretive Design was selected because of their experience with Mesa Verde National Park and a bid that fell within the budget of the proposed work.

The signs were completed and sent to Mesa Verde National Park in August 2010.
This project met the National Park Service Graphic Identity Program guidelines. http://www.graphics.nps.gov/guidelines.htm
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